
FUN ‘N SUN MEETING    DECEMBER 4, 2023 
 

Prior to the monthly Fun ‘n Sun meeting on December 4, 2023, Cathy Landry notified the group  
that members and guests contributed $1195 to Christmas for Kids and that the prior week’s 
indoor yard sale earned $2231.75 for Fun ‘n Sun. 
 
The meeting was opened at 9:00 A.M. with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Officers present were 

Cathy Landry, president; June Post, secretary; Diane Adler, Dolores Mayo, Rose Irons, and 
Lanette Breault, Members-at-Large. 

 
June Post read the secretary’s minutes from the meeting of November 6, 2023. A motion to 
accept the minutes as read was made by Judy Hoffman and seconded by Marsha Hodgkins. 
Motion passed. 
 

June Post read a financial report prepared by treasurer Pamela Knudsen as $12,584.02 in 
checking with $531.37 in cash for a total of $13,115.39.  Ginny Milliard moved to accept the 

treasurer’s report as read and was seconded by Bob Spangler.  Motion passed.  
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 
The new felt squares to replace the bulletin boards in the mailroom have not yet been installed 

because the Board of Directors will have to first give approval for the removal of the non -
working, red phone currently on the wall. 

 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
A new pickleball court is being suggested as a proposal for consideration at this season’s Annual 
Meeting in February. According to a show of hands, participants were in favor of using the 
green space on the northeast side of the entrance to the park because it is seldom used and is 
located away from most RV sites.  Those attending a Fun ‘n Sun meeting prior to the Annual 
Meeting will be asked to vote to allocate the funds necessary for the court’s construction.  
 
There were 2 proposals requiring votes at today’s meeting:  

1.  Fun ’n Sun requested funds, up to $300, for the purchase of one 6-ft. table and one 8-ft 
table similar to the current white Lifetime tables in Founders Hall.  Marsha Hodgkins so 
moved; seconded by Janet Gibson.  Motion passed. 

2. Fun ‘n Sun asked for funds, up to $200, to purchase a 100-cup coffee maker, used 
primarily at the Annual Meeting. Bob Spangler made the motion, seconded by Jan Pratt. 
Motion passed. 
 

Judy Hoffman moved to adjourn at 10:00 A.M. Dale Mahnken seconded, and the motion 
passed. 
 

   



 
 


